
    
 

STAFF REPORT TO THE COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE Report No:  CS-2021-01 
 
January 20, 2021       
 
From: Anne Leduc – Director of Community Services 
 
RE:  Loan to the Alexandria Jr.B Glens Hockey Club 
____________________________________________________________________ 
 
Recommended Motion: 
 
THAT the Committee of the Whole receives the Staff Report No. CS-2021-01; and 
 

THAT the Committee of the Whole recommends that Council approves a loan to the Alexandria 
Jr.B Glens Hockey Club in the amount of $12,000.00 reimbursable by December 31, 2021.  
 
 
Background / Analysis:  
 
The Alexandria Jr.B Glens (“Glens”) forwarded a request for financial support from the 
Township of North Glengarry to assist with the payment of sports equipment for the Glens. This 
equipment was purchased in the fall 2020 with the expectation that conditions would allow for 
a modified hockey season. Unfortunately, COVID-19 conditions worsened which has, for the 
time being, put a stop to hockey activities. 
 
The Glens are requesting a loan in the amount of $12,000.00 to cover the cost of the 
equipment for which they expect payment in the fall 2021. The proposed loan would be at 0% 
interest and is reimbursable prior to December 31, 2021. A draft by-law outlining the loan is 
attached to this report. 
 
Alternatives: 
 
Option 1 – Recommended – THAT the Committee of the Whole recommends that Council 
approves a loan to the Alexandria Jr.B Glens Hockey Club in the amount of $12,000.00 
reimbursable by December 31, 2021.  
 
Or  



 
Option 2 – Not recommended – That the Committee of the Whole does not recommend the 
loan.   
 
Financial Implications: 
 
The loan would be funded through the Township of North Glengarry’s Working Fund Reserve. 
 
Attachments & Relevant Legislation: 

 Letter received from the Alexandria Jr.B Glens Hockey Club 
 
Others Consulted:   
 
Kim Goyette – Director of Finance  
 
 
 
 
 
 
___________________________________              
Reviewed and Approved by: 
Sarah Huskinson, CAO/Clerk 
 


